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Dear Sir/Madam,

Proposed implementation of 20mph speed limit zone — Woodall Village, Rotherham

| write to inform you that Rotherham Metropolitan Borough Council, as Highway Authority,
proposes to promote a Traffic Regulation Order (TRO), the effect of which would be the
implementation of a 20mph speed limit in Woodall Village, on all roads highlighted in the
attached drawing reference number: 126/18/TT785.

This scheme has been developed from submissions made by your local ward Councillors and
residents following the proposals set out in the consultation letter | sent out last June, which
were in turn based on submissions previously received for road safety and traffic
management improvements in the area to address highway issues and community concerns.
The lower speed limit will also better reflect and indicate to users, the speed at which it is
safer to travel at, given that the roads are residential in nature and frequently used by
pedestrians.

The scheme itself will also include traffic calming measures with improved village entry points,
red coloured carriageway surfacing and speed limit carriageway roundels along with 20mph
repeater signs and some additional warning signs.

A TRO for the 20mph speed limit will be advertised in the local press and on site shortly.
Formal objections to any aspect of this scheme will be required in writing to Legal and
Democratic Services at the address below (or email: Legal-TRO@rotherham.gov.uk) no later
than 15th March 2024. Any objections must specify the grounds on which they are being
made.




Nick Fletcher
Assistant Director
Legal Services
Riverside House
Main Street
Rotherham

S60 1AE

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you wish to discuss any of the above further or
to make any comments regarding the consideration of further restrictions.
Yours Sincerely

Charlie Grimshaw

Engagement & Technical Support Officer,
Transportation Infrastructure Service,
Planning, Regeneration & Transport,
Environment & Regeneration.

Freedom of Information Act

Details of any representations or objections received may be made available for inspection at
council meetings and other forums or supplied to members of the public and others in
response to requests for information under the “Freedom of Information Act”



